February 23, 2012

	MINUTES OF MEETING
	

	Title:
	Basingstoke District Association of Parish and Town Councils

	Held on:
	Thursday 23 February 2012

	Present:
	Martin Slatford – Baughurst
Chris Holland – Bramley
Martin Biermann – Chineham
Les Fryer – Chineman
Ron Darley – Cliddesden and Preston Candover & Nutley
David Richards - Ellisfield
Patrick Hedgeland – Highclere
Russ Castle – Highclere
Roger Booth – Newnham
Rodney Scott – Oakley & Deane
Keith Nuttall – Old Basing & Lychpit
Philip Kingston – Pamber
Charles Miller - Rooksdown
Sandy Johnston – Sherfield on Loddon
Vanessa Richards - Silchester
Paul McGarvey – Whitchurch
Mary Edwards – Hampshire Hospitals
Anna Thame – Hampshire Hospitals
Clive Sanders - BDBC
Karen Brimacombe – BDBC
Chris Guy – BDBC
Andrew Hunter - BDBC

	Apologies:
	Alan Cox – Ashmansworth
Tim Guinness - Ellisfield
John Jervoise – Herriard
Peter Goff – Kingsclere
Robert Cooper – North Waltham
B & D Culley – St Mary Bourne
Julian Crawley – Sherborne St John

	
	
	


	· Hampshire Hospitals
· Mary Edwards, CEO of Hampshire Hospitals NHS Foundation attended the meeting to give a presentation on the impact of bringing Basingstoke and Winchester hospitals together under a single trust. A copy of the presentation is attached to the minutes.
· M Edwards confirmed that the organisations joined together on 9 January 2012 which incorporates the Royal Hampshire County Hospital in Winchester, Basingstoke Hospital and Andover War Memorial Hospital. As a result of the merger, a much larger population is being serviced and it will mean that Hampshire Hospitals NHS Foundation will be able to continue to treat major trauma and heart attack patients locally. It is also hoped that the new trust will soon start to provide additional services, including spinal specialism and a new radiotherapy unit to avoid patients having to travel to Southampton or Guildford.
· M Edwards also talked about how the new Foundation NHS Trust is being governed and financed.
· M Edwards was asked if there would be any losers as a result of the changes. She confirmed that some specialist and acute cases may only be dealt with by one hospital now, but that patients would be taken immediately to the correct hospital and be dealt with by the correct specialists. For example, if someone had a heart attack in the North Hampshire area they would be taken straight away to Basingstoke.
She also advised that there may be some staff losses, particularly back office staff and that money will have to be spent on the Winchester Hospital building.
· M Edwards confirmed that the charity, RadCan is working closely with the Radiotherapy unit to raise funds for the new unit, which it is hoped will be fully open in two to three years’ time. It is hoped that there will be a temporary unit open later this year.
	Action

	· Local Development Framework (LDF) Consultation
1. Andrew Hunter, Planning Policy and Implementation Manager for BDBC attended the meeting to give a presentation on the LDF Consultation which is taking place from 10 February to 23 March 2012. A copy of the presentation is attached to the minutes.
· A Hunter advised that the council has to draw up a LDF, a set of policies and plans that will guide future planning and development decisions. Once formally adopted, this framework will be one of the key factors in whether planning applications are allowed. The main document in this framework is known as the Core Strategy. This overarching planning document identifies where development will take place, how new jobs will be supported and how the environment of the borough will be protected and enhanced. It also allocates major sites and locations for housing development to meet the needs of our growing population.
· A Hunter confirmed that the consultation is now officially open and that responses need to be in a prescribed format and must indicate where it meets or does not meet ‘soundness tests’, covering whether it is:
· justified – this means the plan is based on a robust and credible evidence base 

· effective – this means the plan can be delivered 

· consistent with national policy. 

· Concern was raised that additional housing allocation was being applied to the NE of the Town as the planned Manydown development had legal issues
· A concern was raised about the difficulty in completing the consultation form where Councils had more than one issue to raise. A Hunter advised that Parish and Town Councils could write in, as long as they addressed the comments in the prescribed format. He also confirmed that it might be easier to complete the online consultation form.
· Neighbourhood Plans were discussed as an evolution to Parish Plans . They can be time consuming for parishes to complete but will permit Community involvement in developing their own communities within the overarching structure of the Core strategy. A Hunter advised that there is no requirement for a plan to be produced and it depends on what our Councils want to achieve in their area. He also confirmed that developers will need to have the backing from the local area before submitting proposals.
· Clive Sanders advised that Policy EP5 on the Rural Economy should be read.
· It was noted that the there will be a Judicial Review on the Manydown land and that this may have to be consulted on again, which may result in an amended version.
· A Hunter advised that although the Core Strategy is a vision for the borough up to 2027, it will be constantly reviewed during this time.
· Impact of Localism Act on Standards
· Chris Guy, BDBC’s Head of Legal and Democratic Services attended the meeting to give a presentation on Localism Act, Standards and Parish & Town Councils. A copy of the presentation was circulated at the meeting and is attached to the minutes.
· C Guy advised that a revised Code of Conduct must be adopted by all Councils by 1 July 2012. BDBC are working on a minimally changed Code to comply with the new legislation. Representatives of Parish and Town councils are working with BDBC on this revision.
· M Slatford advised that HALC , like BDBC , would like a single Code adopted by all Hampshire Councils to simplify, and reduce the cost of answering legal queries . Other District Councils are independently reviewing the Code. BDBC are liaising with some other District Councils on this project.
· C Guy confirmed that members of his team would be available to go out and talk to Councils. Please contact with your requirements . He also confirmed that the BDBC revised Code of Conduct and procedures will be available as soon as the Constitutional Working Party had agreed them. He hoped that this would be before June .
· It was agreed amongst the representatives present that they would recommend to their Councils that they adopt the BDBC code of conduct . We hoped that all Councils in the BDBC area would also adopt the revised BDBC Code
· Prayers at meetings
· It was noted that prayers have never been an item on the agenda at BDBC committee meetings and are not recorded in the minutes. This also applied to all Councils represented at this meeting
· M Slatford circulated guidance prior to the meeting . After April 2012 Councils with a General Power of Competence can agree by a majority vote to include prayers within a meeting. To achieve the General Power of Competence , two thirds of the Councillors must have stood for election and the Council have a CiLCA qualified clerk . It is not necessary to have elections .
· Minutes of the last meeting held on 15 September 2012 and matters arising
· These were agreed as an accurate record. It was noted that the minutes had not yet been posted on the website. This was very useful to member Councils and it was hoped that this could be again done.
· Item 4 – Funding for local transport in 2012 / 2013 . a copy of the report is attached with the minutes.
· Item 7 – Karen Brimacombe advised that the issue of banners is still an outstanding action. BDBC has the power to enforce the removal of banners and is currently looking into whether power can be delegated to Parish and Town Councils.
She did confirm that Parish and Town Councils do not have the right to remove banners, however it was suggested that the owners of the banners could be written to by Parish and Town Councils. This had been very effective in some Council areas but had no legal status.
· Community Speedwatch
· An update report written by Chris Holland was discussed at the meeting and a copy is attached to the minutes. The main concerns raised was that if funding from the Police stopped , Councils would have made a capital investment without ongoing benefit and that trained volunteers would be disenchanted and less likely to volunteer for future projects.
· Following a brief discussion on the report, it was agreed that M Slatford would write to the Chief Constable requesting written confirmation of the period of funding for the CSW project
· Hampshire Fire and Rescue Authority and Hampshire Police Authority budget consultation
· Sandy Johnston recently attended meetings of both Hampshire Fire and Rescue Authority and Hampshire Police Authority to understand how changes to their funding will impact on communities. Copies of S Johnston’s reports were circulated prior to the meeting. The police had suggested that CSW volunteers may be reassigned to back office work on Speed Enforcement to save costs.
· A concern was raised at the meeting that Hampshire Fire and Rescue Authority should be looking at a five year plan.
· Matters arising from HALC
· There was no further update, as a meeting will be taking place shortly.
· M Slatford reported that he had resigned from the Board of HALC as he had not been able to attend any meetings. He asked for an alternate representative.It was agreed to that Les Fryer should take this place subject to legalities within the HALC constitution .
· Updates
· There were no updates from the LSP or Community Safety Forum.
· BDBC Update
· M Slatford advised that Clive Sanders is now BDBC’s Leader of the Council. C Sanders advised that due to his increased commitments, he would no longer be the Council’s representative at future BDAPTC meetings and that a new representative would be nominated. He also confirmed that he will not be making any Cabinet changes until after the May elections.
· Amanda Cadden, BDBC’s Committee Services Team Leader will now be the Parish and Town Council contact for BDBC, in place of Paula Chatterton.
· K Brimacombe advised that this will be her last meeting as lead officer and that in future, Dorcas Bunton will be the Cabinet member with responsibility for the partnership between BDBC and BDAPTC.
· K Brimacombe encouraged Parish and Town Councils to get involved with Basingstoke Festival from June 22 to July 15. Details are at www.basingstokefestival.co.uk Councils with events in this period should register them by 27th March. Julia Tymukas, BDBC’s Festival Coordinator will be meeting with clerks to talk about the events taking place.
· K Brimacombe also advised that BDBC will be providing a group insurance scheme for organizations planning events for the Diamond Jubilee. The requirements are that the event is held on Basingstoke and Deane land, in the road or on public land. It was hoped that this would be free of charge to our Councils Further details will be sent out shortly.
· M Slatford thanked Clive Sanders , Karen Brimacombe and Paula Chatterton for all their work with BDAPTC in the past.
· Dates of next meetings
· Thursday 14 June and Thursday 20 September.
	


